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 Annual Chapter Report 
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
Date of report submission:  May 10th, 2015
Name of School/College:  Oregon State University College of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region:  Beta, Northwest
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address:  Gary DeLander, Ph.D., RPh (Gary.DeLander@oregonstate.edu)
(If chapter has a co-advisor, please list name and email address):  N/A
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting:  Gary DeLander
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi:  On site
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President:  Amanda Tobias (tobiasa@ohsu.edu)
Vice President:  Brittany Kramer (kramebr@ohsu.edu)
Secretary:  Shannon Starwalt (Shannon.Starwalt@oregonstate.edu)
Treasurer:  Theresa Filtz (Theresa.Filtz@oregonstate.edu)
Historian:  Julia Nguyen (nguyeho@ohsu.edu)
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:  New officers will be elected at the initiation ceremony on June 3rd, 2015.
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program (and by campus if more than one campus): 
There are thirty-two current members from the Pharm.D. program, which include:
· 18 members from the class of 2015
· 14 members from the class of 2016
Members newly initiated on June 3rd will include:

· 6 Pharm.D students from the class of 2016

· 11 Pharm.D. students from the class of 2017

Meetings: 
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	04/02/2015

	34
	Yes
	No

	06/03/2015
	Upcoming initiation, current members and 17 new members will be present 
	Yes
	Yes (elect new officers)


Strategic Planning: 
Plan and execute the 6th annual Rho Chi Quiz Bowl, which gathered numerous interprofessional students from various health care fields to foster collaboration and encourage friendly intellectual competition
Activities:  
This year marked the 6th Annual Rho Chi Quiz Bowl for the Beta Chapter. The Quiz Bowl is a jeopardy-style event in which students from various healthcare professions have an opportunity to utilize the vast amount of knowledge gained during school and compete amongst each other. This year’s event was held on Thursday, April 2nd at the OHSU campus in Portland, Oregon, and all OHSU professional students (medical, dental, pharmacy, nursing, and graduate) were encouraged to attend. Overall, a total of eight teams participated this year, with each team composed of 3-4 students. Of the eight teams, pharmacy was well represented with a total of fifteen participating pharmacy students.
Since a variety of healthcare professions are represented at this event, jeopardy-style questions are selected each year from generous submissions by professors from the different medical schools. This year’s event included questions from a variety of categories, including anatomy & physiology, hormones, pharmacology, conditions & diseases, electrolytes, microbes, cranial nerves, medical abbreviations, intravenous access, teeth & smiles, and nutrition. Professor submissions provide a diverse and fair opportunity for students from each school to win the Quiz Bowl. Prizes this year included $50 gift cards for each of the first place team members, and $25 gift cards for the second and third place teams. Additional prizes were raffled off to students at the end of the event, including OHSU water bottles and coffee tumblers. Catered dinner and dessert was also provided for all students who attended.
The Beta Chapter’s Quiz Bowl is a fun, collaborative way for students from the various professions to socialize and share knowledge from a wide range of healthcare backgrounds. It is certainly an event that many students look forward to every year.
(See Appendix 1)

Financial/ Budgeting: 
The OHSU All-Hill Council and the OSU College of Pharmacy Executive Council provided funding for this year’s Quiz Bowl. The budget was designed and adhered to as planned.
(See Appendix 2)
Initiation Function: 
Initiation will take place on June 3rd, 2015 at the Alumni Center on the OSU campus in Corvallis, Oregon. A total of seventeen new members will be initiated. Current officers and faculty advisor will be in attendance.
Evaluation/Reflection: 
Next year we would like to reinstate the Rho Chi Summer Learning Series. These are meetings in which students (primarily incoming third-year students) convene at the OHSU campus to discuss effective ways for transitioning from the Corvallis to Portland campus. This was an event originally organized and executed during the summer of 2014, but did not occur this past year due to officers being out-of-state. This event would be great to emphasize and discuss during officer transitions this June.

Another event originally planned this year was a “Q&A” session for the third-year pharmacy students. The idea involved fourth-year pharmacy students speaking in regards to their experiences with APPE rotations. Several time constraints among the students prevented the event from being successful this year. However, we hope that with additional planning this will become a yearly event for the Beta Chapter.
In regards to the Beta Chapter’s Quiz Bowl, this year marked yet another successful event. The Beta Chapter plans to maintain this yearly event, which would mark next year as the seventh consecutive Quiz Bowl for our chapter.
Appendix 1

Beta Chapter Activities Report

	Beta Chapter, Oregon State University Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	6th Annual Rho Chi Quiz Bowl 
	Jeopardy-style quiz event 
	This event fosters collaboration among the various healthcare professional students and also promotes the sharing of knowledge, in addition to fun, friendly intellectual competition 
	This year marks the sixth consecutive Quiz Bowl
	Former Rho Chi presidents of the Beta Chapter have passed down tips and suggestions for future officers, so that each year the event can be even more successful 
	6 Rho Chi members
	28 total non-member students (medical, dental, and pharmacy)
	A total of $1,000 was approved by the OHSU All-Hill Council, and $400 from the OSU College of Pharmacy Executive Council; only $763.77 ended up being needed for the event 

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	Rho Chi Quiz Bowl 
(see above)
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Fundraising Events
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Appendix 2
Beta Chapter Annual Report
	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	OHSU All-Hill Council
	
	$1,000.00
	$1,000.00
	Funding approved for the Quiz Bowl

	OSU College of Pharmacy 
Executive Council
	
	$400.00
	$1,400.00
	Funding approved for the Quiz Bowl

	Catered food, gift card prizes, supplies needed for the Quiz Bowl
	$763.77
	
	$636.23
	34 students attended the event; the balance is the amount remaining from the originally approved budget 
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